
 

 

November 10, 2021 
Town of Erin Public Hearing 

 
Deputy Supervisor Delorme called the Public Hearing on the Town of Erin’s 2022 Preliminary Budget to 
order on this date at 6:02 PM. He then asked the Clerk to call the roll. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: William VanRiper, Jr., Randy Evans, Daniel Delorme, Michael Shutts. 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dawn Schmidt. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Harold Spencer, Gary Ratchford. 
 
Deputy Supervisor Delorme welcomed everyone and the workshop began. 
 
 
Legal Notice is as follows: 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Town of Erin will hold a public hearing regarding the 2022 
Preliminary Budget at the Town Hall 1138 Breesport Road, Erin, NY at 6:00 P.M on the 10th day of 
November 2021 and that at such hearing all interested persons have an opportunity to provide written 
or oral comments on the 2022 Preliminary Town Budget Appropriations. 
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Preliminary Budget of the Town of Erin for the fiscal year 
beginning January 1, 2022 has been completed and filed in the office of the Town Clerk at 1138 
Breesport Road, Erin, NY where it is available for public inspection during regular office hours: Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday 1:00 P.M to 6:00 P.M and Friday 8:00 A.M to 12:00 P.M except holidays. 
 
Pursuant to Section 108 of the Town Law, the proposed salaries of the following elected Town officers 
are hereby specified as follows: 
Supervisor  $  8,009.00 
Deputy Supervisor $  1,639.00 
Councilpersons (4) $  5,995.00 
Town Clerk  $19,785.00 
Town Justice  $  5,245.00 
 
The Town of Erin’s regular monthly Board Meeting to immediately follow the Public Hearing. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86926997668?pwd=VDNjTWtYVlo4eHUxUzFPczJqNnFLUT09 
Meeting ID: 869 2699 7668 
Passcode: 6yM1Y6 
One tap mobile 
+16465588656,,86926997668#,,,,*558103# US (New York) 
Dial by your location 
        +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 
Meeting ID: 869 2699 7668 



 

 

Passcode: 558103 
Find your local number: https://us06web.zoom.us/u/k8jKurHIq 
 
By the order of the Town Board of the Town of Erin 
Diane Wise-Hollenbeck 
Erin Town Clerk  
 
Deputy Supervisor Delorme and Budget Clerk, Angie Li explained that when the Fire District’s budget 
came in with an increase, the Town of Erin’s budget was reduced to adjust for that increase to keep the 
overall percentage at 2%. 
 
With no comment from the public, a motion was made by Deputy Supervisor Delorme to close the 
Public Hearing on the Town of Erin’s 2022 Preliminary Budget at 6:09 PM.  
 
 
 

November 10, 2021 
Town of Erin Board Meeting 

 
Deputy Supervisor Delorme called the regular meeting of the Erin Town Board to order on this date at 
6:10 PM. He then asked the Clerk to call the roll. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: William VanRiper, Jr., Randy Evans, Daniel Delorme, Michael Shutts.  
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dawn Schmidt. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Harold Spencer, Gary Ratchford. 
 
Deputy Supervisor Delorme welcomed everyone and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
A motion was made by D. Delorme and seconded by M. Shutts to pay the audited bills as they appear on 
the General Fund Abstract 11, #147-163, totaling $47,586.50; and the Highway Fund Abstract 11, #150-
164, totaling $40,843.88; and the Street Lighting Fund Abstract 11, #159, totaling $192.62; and the Trust 
& Agency Fund Abstract 11, #11-12, totaling $2,249.68. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
A motion was made by W. VanRiper, Jr. and seconded by R. Evans to dispense with the reading of the 
minutes from the regular Board Meeting on October 13, 2021 and approve the minutes. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 

• Free rabies clinic at Banfield Square Park, Railroad St, Van Etten on Monday, November 22, 2021 
from 6:00 pm-8:00 pm. Pre-registration is required. 

• A letter was received from Sayles & Evans Attorneys at Law stating legal services will increase to 
$190.00 per hour in 2022. 

 
AGENDA FOR THE TOWN OF ERIN BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 10, 2021; 

1. RESOLUTION 30-2021 SUPPORTING REQUEST TO REDUCE SPEED LIMIT ON FEDERAL ROAD 



 

 

2. RESOLUTION 31-2021 TO ADOPT 2022 BUDGET AS PRESENTED 

3. RESOLUTION 32-2021 AUTHORIZING BUDGET TRANSFERS 

 

RESOLUTION 30-2021  
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING REQUEST TO REDUCE SPEED LIMIT ON FEDERAL ROAD  
Resolution By: W. VanRiper, Jr. 
Seconded By: M. Shutts 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Erin hereby requests the Department of 
Transportation, pursuant to Section 1622.1 of the Vehicle and Traffic Law, to establish a lower maxim 
speed at which vehicles may proceed on Federal Road from 55 mph to 45 mph. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
RESOLUTION 31-2021 RESOLUTION TO ADOPT 2022 BUDGET 
Resolution By: R. Evans 
Seconded By: W. VanRiper, Jr. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Erin hereby adopts the 2022 budget as presented 
today, November 10, 2021 by the Budget Officer. 
Motion Carried: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

RESOLUTION #32-2021 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING BUDGET TRANSFERS 
Resolution By: R. Evans 
Seconded By: W. VanRiper, Jr. 
 
Be it resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Erin hereby authorizes the amendment of the town 
2021 budget: 
 
 
Fund                                                           Debit          Credit 
 
A1910.4         Insurance            $ 26.79 
 
A1620.2         Building                          20,670.00  
                

A599  Appr. Fund Balance             $ 20,696.79 

 

DA5112.21 CHIPS              $ 15,143.60 

DA5130.2 Machinery                10,218.80 

 

DA599   Appr. Fund Balance             $ 25,362.40 

Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 Town Attorney- No report. 
 Planning Board-Deda Cedar- A Public Hearing was held on November 4th to review the SEQR for 
Blue Sky Tower III, LLC cell tower. The Planning Board cannot act as Lead Agency. It has to be done by 
the Town Board. The Chemung County Planning Board is reviewing it at their meeting on November 18th. 
Letters need to go out and the Board needs to request to be Lead Agency at the December Board 
meeting. The Planning Board recommends that the Town of Erin approve the permit to move forward 
with this project. The decommissioning plan was included with the special use permit. The special use 
permit application was sent to the Town Attorney earlier today for review. 
 
Dr. Douglas, Superintendent of Horseheads Schools, arrived to give a presentation on the proposed 
Horseheads Capital Improvement Project. Spoke about the first project that is coming in within budget 
with no increase to the district true value tax rate. The next project, like the first one, would utilize the 
maximum state aid available to minimize the impact on local taxpayers. The second project would 
enable the district to regulate the temperatures in the classrooms/buildings with new heating/cooling 
systems, renovate gymnasiums/auditoriums/cafeterias, improve parking lots and sidewalks, among 
other improvements. There are two community meetings with tours of the current construction project 
followed by a presentation of the proposed Capital Project with a Q&A on Tuesday, November 9th and 
Wednesday, November 17th with the tours at 6:00 pm and the presentation at 7:15 pm. There is a public 
hearing on Tuesday, November 30th at 6:00 at the Horseheads High School Auditorium with the vote on 

  
 



 

 

Tuesday, December 7th from 7:00 am – 9:00 pm at the Horseheads High School South Gymnasium. 
  
A motion was made by W. VanRiper, Jr. and seconded by R. Evans to set the Public Hearing for the SEQR 
review for Blue Sky Towers III, LLC for December 8, 2021 at 6:00 pm. 
Motion Carried: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
A motion was made by R. Evans and seconded by W. VanRiper, Jr. to set the Public Hearing on Local Law 

No. 2 of 2021 to opt out of licensing and establishing retail cannabis dispensaries and on-site 
cannabis consumption establishments for December 8, 2021 at 6:15 pm. 
Motion Carried: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 

Parks, Recreation, and Senior Committee-Deda Cedar-Seven (7) people attended the card 
making class. The Halloween party had 21 youths under 12 attend and about 75 in total. There was no 
cost to the town due to donations received. The Food Truck served 148 families and 28 people 
volunteered last month. They would like to see clean up days in the Spring and rent a dumpster.  
December 18th will be the Christmas party and have hotdogs with Santa at the Fire Hall. The Senior 
Group had 32 people at the last meeting, 34 signed up for the Christmas dinner being catered by JD’s at 
the Fire Station on December 1st. There are no trips planned and no one stayed for Bingo at the last 
meeting.  
 Code Enforcement-John McCracken- Excused. 
 Highway Superintendent-Steve Tyler-They have been hauling anti-skid, repairing chatters on 
some of the steeper hills, cleaning ditches, and installing pipes. The stickers for the fuel tanks came in 
and have been put on. They replaced the outside light on the back of the Town Hall. The new 550 truck 
is back from having the plow and cinder spreader installed. The 10-wheeler, #7, is back at the shop after 
having the air dryer replaced under warranty. They will be taking down the Hometown Hero flags and 
putting up the holiday flags in the next week or so. Steve is asking the Board for permission to advertise 
in the paper to purchase the backhoe because it is over the limit of what they can purchase without it 
being out for bid. 
 Chemung County Representative-Not present for meeting. 
 Supervisor-Dawn Schmidt- Excused 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Councilman VanRiper, Jr. is waiting on quotes for heating/cooling system under the Heroes Act. Should 
have three (3) quotes at next meeting. The zone valve is bad in the boiler system at the Town Hall and 
he would like to take it out to keep the system working until the new system is installed. Deputy 
Supervisor Delorme okayed the repairs for the boiler in the Town Hall. 
 
With no comments from the public Deputy Supervisor Delorme closed this portion of the meeting. 
 
A motion was made by R. Evans and seconded by W. VanRiper, Jr. to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 PM.  
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., R. Evans, D. Delorme, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
 

 


